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August 2, 2022 

 

Via Email:  kim@mehlmanorozco.com 

Dr. Kimberly Mehlman-Orozco  

 

Dear Dr. Mehlman-Orozco,  

 

 I am writing regarding Youngbee Dale and her expert work. I am a civil attorney in 

Houston, Texas, and I represent victims of sexual assault, including victims of human 

trafficking.  

 

Our firm retained Ms. Dale earlier this year to work on a case where my client was 

sexually assaulted in a massage parlor by a masseuse. After a preliminary investigation, the 

masseuse and the owner of the massage parlor appeared to be working together in the illicit 

massage parlor industry. We hired Ms. Dale as an anti-trafficking consultant to review case 

materials, including documents and depositions, and offer her expert opinions based on her 

knowledge of and experience with the illicit massage parlor industry (including Chinese massage 

parlors).  

 

Ms. Dale was professional, enthusiastic, and timely in her review of the materials and 

communications with our firm. Her unique perspective also helped us identify additional areas 

that supported our case theory. I have attached for your review a copy of our expert disclosure 

for Ms. Dale, which summarizes her credentials as well as her opinions in our case.  

 

Shortly after we designated our experts, including Ms. Dale, the Defendants approached 

us about settling the case. We are convinced that Ms. Dale’s impressive resume and forceful 

opinions were a key factor in obtaining a successful resolution in this case. I hope we are 

fortunate enough to work with her again in the future.  

 

If you have any questions or would like to speak with me about Ms. Dale, please feel free 

to reach out.  

 

 

       Sincerely, 

        

        

 

 

       Anna Greenberg 
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